
The Town of Orleans Board Meeting 

March 10,
 
2022 

 

The Town of Orleans Town Board Held a regular scheduled board meeting on March 10, 

 2022 at 7:00PM at the municipal building in LaFargeville. 

 

Members Present: Kevin Rarick, Peter Wilson, Mary Ford-Waterman, Gwen Kirkby and Thomas 

Johnston 

 

Others Present: Tammy Donnelly, Jim Burrows, Pam McDowell, Rob Campany and Irene 

Carman. 

Supervisor Rarick called meeting to order at 7:03pm 

 

1. Approval of minutes- A motion was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Gwen Kirkby 

to approve February 2022 minutes as read. 

 

Kevin Rarick,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 

 

2.  Financial Report reviewed.  Cathy Satterley will be retiring as of April 30, 2022.  

 

3.  Boat Ramp – Rob Campany stated the town has a 5% match of the DASNY grant for the boat 

ramp in Fishers Landing, town will receive $450,000.  Rob will put out to bid and possibly open 

bids at next month meeting. 

 

4. Cameras at the water and sewer plants- Discussion was held. Rob Black received a quote 

from STAT/Doyle to place cameras at every plant we have in the amount of $13,170.  A motion 

was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Gwen Kirkby to purchase cameras as per quote. 

 

 

Kevin Rarick,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 

 



 



 
5. Rob Campany gave update on projects. Rob will have plans for infiltration, and chlorine on 

Rte. 12 at next month’s meeting. 

 

Bond resolution for La Sewer disinfection project as follows: 

 



 
 



 
 

6.  Lee Shimel update – TI Park is now on the NYS Historical Registry. Solar law was approved 

by planning board, Lee has sent to county for typing.  Lee stated that nothing has been done with 

the four parcels that are in violation of our unsafe building codes, that the board had agreed to 

move forward last year. Lee would like to know what the board would like to do. 

 

Piper- Carter Street 

Felish- Rte. 180 

Loveland- Robinson Road 

Smalls gas Station- NYS Rte. 12 

 

Discussion was held the town board would like to proceed with Piper, Felish, and Loveland.  

Attorney Burrows will send a courtesy letter to the three residents.  Jim will have resolutions for 

next month meeting and we will move forward. The board will not move forward with the Small’s 

gas station as this is owned by county. 

 

7. Robert Black update- Rob stated they are getting ready for spring and summer paving. 

Water & Sewer getting ready for April 15
th

 to turn trailer parks on.  Discussion was held. 

 

8.  Town Clerk Report reviewed 



 

9. Bills were audited in the amount of $ 611,039.41 

A motion was made by Gwen Kirkby and seconded by Thomas Johnston to adjourn meeting 

 

Kevin Rarick,  Aye 

Peter Wilson,  Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Tammy Donnelly 

Town Clerk 

 

 


